
 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations   Committee on Appropriations    

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Town of Plymouth Surveillance Equipment Project in fiscal year 

2024. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Plymouth, located at: 

 

   124 E. Water Street 

Plymouth, North Carolina 27962 

 

The Town of Plymouth would use $325,000 to purchase and install surveillance equipment to 

reduce escalating violent crime, including assaults, as well as property crime and organized drug 

activity. The initiative would directly support coordinated regional crime reduction. In recent 

years, homicides in Plymouth and the surrounding area have increased, along with burglary and 

other crimes targeting law enforcement and private citizens. Federal funds could expedite 

investigations to ensure swift prosecution for heinous crimes. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in section 

501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Thank you very much. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Don Davis 
Member of Congress 


